
Charter Review Committee: 
Procurement and Purchasing Subcommittee Meeting 

February 23rd, 2018 
8:30 AM 

Minutes: 

Meeting Attendees: 
 Ernst Valery  Dominic Lamartina 
 Harriette Taylor  Michael Schrock 
 Navin Dass (Call-In)  Erin Sher Smyth 
 Thomas Hickey  Laetitia Griffin 
 Theo Ngongang  Becca Scharf 
 Jacob Wittenberg  

Topics Discussed: 

 The previous week’s minutes were amended to reflect that we were only considering 
removing “some” and not “most” of the Procurement Section from the Charter to the 
Regulations. 

 The Subcommittee reviewed best practices research that was prepared by our research 
team. 

 The Subcommittee discussed the following topics: 

o Why it is necessary to keep the Procurement Section in the Charter. 

o What methods of advertising we could use to replace the newspaper requirement. 

o Whether the City’s prequalification procedures acts as an impediment to the 
bidding process for M/WBEs and whether this topic should be in the Charter to 
begin with. 

o How should we define “professional services?” 

o The purpose of the sections on agreements and local, small, and disadvantaged 
business enterprise programs. 

 Next Steps were discussed: 

o Erin will prepare preliminary language for a revised advertisement section. 

o Michael will prepare a brief write-up on the effect of removing prequalification 
from the Charter. 

o The research team will look into how other jurisdictions define professional 
services in a government setting and whether they should be excluded from the 
process. 

 The meeting was adjourned at 10:00 AM. 

 The next meeting is scheduled for Friday, March 2nd from 8:30 AM to 10 AM in 
Conference Room 3. 



 

 


